
BREVORT TOWNSHIP  

BOARD MEETING 

June 14, 2022 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Serwach at 6:00 by the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
All board members were present. 
 
The public present was Daryl Orr, Fire Chief Peterson, Ron Peterka, Steve Bird, Jeff 
Erskine, Chris Brown, Cody Peters, Megan MacLeod and Jennifer Hoffman 
 
 
 
 
Clerk Matelski read the May meeting minutes.  Motion to approve the minutes as read 
made by Trustee T. Orr and seconded by Treasurer Olsen. 
 
Clerk Matelski read the bills.  Motion to approve the bills as read made by Trustee T Orr 
and seconded by Treasurer Olsen. 
 
Treasurer Olsen read the Treasurers report for May. Motion to approve the report made 
by Clerk Matelski and seconded by Trustee T Orr. 
 
Jennifer Hoffman reported to the board an update on the EUPCONNECT collaborative. 
In which the township agreed to participate in.  The plan now is going to be to go aerial, 
instead of underground. Cloverland Electric is in talks about renting them their poles. 
The plan is to start providing service to schools, hospitals, government buildings and 
lastly, homes. To find out if your home is on the map, google RDOF map and type in 
your address.  
 
It was brought up to the board to replace Alison Matelski as deputy clerk with Daryl Orr. 
Alison has a fulltime job, and other obligations. A motion to approve Daryl Orr as deputy 
clerk was made by Treasurer Olsen and seconded by Trustee W. Orr. Motion passed. 
 
The board appointed Paul Matelski, as Brevort Township sexton, as Heather Stelzer 
has resigned, with a motion by Trustee W. Orr and a second by Treasurer Olsen. 
 
Fire Chief Peterson reported that the repairs to the fire trucks water tank will not be as 
much as was budgeted. The tank was able to be sealed and repaired instead of being 
replaced. The board has not yet received an invoice. 
 
Fire chief Peterson also expressed the need for more tools to go on another fire truck. A 
motion was made by Treasurer Olsen and seconded by Trustee T Orr, to approve his 
request. 



 
Fire Chief Peterson presented an updated EUP Fire Association Mutual Aid Agreement. 
 
Brevort township residents Jeff Erskine, Chris Brown, Cody Peters and Meagan 
MacLeod approached the board with an ongoing issue with another Brevort township 
citizen. 
Ideas were exchanged with how to deal with the situation.  Supervisor Serwach met 
with the residents after the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 6:55 made by Trustee W. Orr and seconded by Treasurer Olsen.  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


